
 
 

 

 

February 2020 CWLSFA Monthly Meeting 
Location:  Paradise by the Slice, Wernersville 
  
I.  Call to Order: Meeting called to order by Jim Krick at 7:33 pm 
  
II. Attendees: Jim Krick, Lizzie Merin, William Sellars, Tom Hackman, Jess Barr, Cammie Strunk,      

Eugene Booth II, Henry Reinard, Matt Kramlich, Courtney Epolito 
    
III.  Motion to Approve January Minutes: 
         1st: Tom Hackman 
         2nd: Lizzie Merin 
IV.  Committee Reports 
1. Equipment:  William Sellers reporting. The 42 new Speed Flex helmets are in. Shipping was an 

approximate two week turnaround from time of order.  All helmets were looked over at time of 
delivery. All but two helmets of the new helmets are already in storage at the equipment shed for 
the upcoming season.  Sizes were ordered based on estimates from the current rosters.  

2. Coaches Committee:  Tom Hackman reporting. Spoke with Coach Moyer and there will be a 
clinic for the 2020 season.  A date for the clinic is TBD.  A weekend coaches clinic is being held 
at the Sands in Allentown, PA on February 28 and February 29.  The cost of the clinic is $50/ 
coach if the Club has 5-9 coaches in attendance.  

3. Fundraising: Jim Krick reporting.  Nothing to report.  We will be switching from the current 
lottery fundraiser to a raffle fundraiser for the 2020 season.  The raffle will be drawn at the 
Midgets homecoming game. The lottery fundraiser worked well, however, it is very 
administrative heavy on the back end with tracking winners and issuing checks. Raffle tickets 
will be paid for and distributed the same way lottery calendars were, and unlike the calendars, 
they can continue to be sold during the season.  Much like the lottery calendars, a grand prize will 
be determined and paid for from the proceeds of the raffle. In addition, the club will start looking 
for sponsors for the raffle prizes. Any sponsor prizes would be added in addition to the grand 
prize drawing. CWLSFA previously did an annual raffle during the winter/spring several years 
ago, prior to the lottery calendars. 

4. Grounds/Maintenance: Eugene Booth reporting.  Nothing to report.  Bill Sellars inquired about 
speaking to the School District regarding moving the bleachers and/or concession stand.  The 
result of the move would allow those at the concession stand to be able to see the field and not be 
blocked by the stands. 

5. Clothing: Jim Krick reporting. Nothing to report.  
6. Concession: Jess Barr reporting. Donation letters are targeted to go out by the end of February, a 

date will be selected in February to work on the letters.  The Epolitos have a smoker to donate to 
the club if there is interest.   

 
V. BAYFL: Jim Krick reporting. Jim Krick attended the January 2020 meeting.  The first item 

discussed was the playoff structure. In 2019 all 8 team were a part of the payoffs.  It was 
discussed going back to four teams for playoffs to reduce season length by one week. The next 
item discussed was the season start date. Currently the season is set to start 9/12/20. With a full 
season schedule and the current setup of three weeks of playoffs games, the season would go to 



 
 

 

 

the weekend before Thanksgiving, 11/21/20. The league and Club are not bound by PIAA, and 
their dates are currently used as a guideline.  It was discussed having first week of games be the 
week before Labor Day, 8/26-8/27 and have a bye week for all teams Labor Day weekend.  This 
would end the 2020 season the same as this past season. After discussion, our club is in favor for 
four teams in playoffs and in favor of schedule starting earlier.  

VI. CWCA: Jim Krick reporting. There is an in-person meeting at Ozgood’s on February 19 at 7pm. 

VII. Treasurer's Report:  Lizzie Merin reporting. The check for the helmets has not cleared the 
account as of the meeting.   

 January’s income:     Income: $220   Expenses: ($2,527.28)   Net income: ($2,307,28) 
 Account balances as of 01/31/2020 at Fulton Checking:  $32,798.99 
  
Motion to Approve Financial Report:  1st:  Eugene Booth II 
      2nd: Jess Barr 
 
VIII. Unfinished Business: 

1. Carolyn Spano will continue to work with Galen Hall for Bingo Night but is not going to do the 
raffle baskets.  Jess Barr, Lizzie Merin and Courtney Epolito volunteered to coordinate the raffle 
baskets.  There is no set monetary value for each basket and the goal is 12-15 baskets for the 
event.  

 
VIIII.   President’s Report: Jim Krick Reporting.  

1. The organization is very competitive with our registration fees.  There is no need to increase fees 
at this time.  The organization’s season expenses are currently covered between funds received 
from registration, concessions and the lottery calendars. It was discussed moving the registration 
deadline to June 30, 2020.  The Club would offer a midweek suit-up and the extra time would 
allow for more time to order any extra required equipment. Head coach registration will open up 
March 1, 2020 and player registration April 1, 2020. After May 31, 2020, registration for the 
season would increase by $25.  In person registration dates are April 7, 2020 and May 6, 2020 in 
the Middle School LGI, pending use of facility approvals. 

2. Suit-up dates for the 2020 season will be picked at a later time after camp dates are discussed 
with Coach Moyer.  

3. The 2020 BAYFL Championships will be Conrad Weiser’s to host.  We will have to look into a 
field to use for the Championship. 

4. There is the possibility of a new scoreboard going in at the CW High School stadium.  Jim Krick 
will look into the possibility of acquiring the old scoreboard from the High School.  A new 
structure would have to be constructed if the Club were to get the old High School scoreboard or 
if a new scoreboard were purchased.  

 
X. New Business: Sunday Night Open workouts were a hit last summer, aand will begin again in 

mid May, 2020.  
 
**Next meeting: Monday March 2 @ 7:00pm at Paradise by the Slice. 

 



 
 

 

 

Motion to Adjourn at 9:01pm 
1st:  Eugene Booth II 

            2nd: Henry Reinard 
 

 


